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Handicap Ramp Ministry! 
 

The Lord has opened 

the door for Broadus to 

have a handicap ramp 

ministry!  We have a 

volunteer team willing 

to install and remove 

aluminum ramps, but with 4-5 families currently 

being served, we need additional ramping!  If 

you know anyone willing to donate aluminum 

ramping to this ministry, please contact Dan 

Johnson at 804-224-0480 or vajohn-

sons@comcast.net.  When ramps are no longer 

in use, they will be returned to Broadus so that 

they can be available to meet someone else’s 

need.  This is a vital and sustainable ministry! 

   Get ready for the quest of a lifetime!  
This year we are offering Bible 

School at church & at home!  The 

in-person sessions will be held in 

the Great Hall of Broadus Castle 

(a.k.a. the Worship Center). Sun., 8/8 

-Thurs. 8/12 from 6-7:30 p.m.  On our 

quest to find the Armor of God, we will 

enjoy music, Bible stories, scripture, 

crafts, snacks, missions and games on the castle grounds, weath-

er permitting.  With the virtual format, you control the location & 

the schedule!  Bags filled with your “Quest Essentials”: game in-

structions, craft supplies, song lyrics, missions info & snacks;  

should be picked up from Broadus Castle before Aug. 8.  A short 

video will be posted on the Broadus website & Facebook page to 

guide you through session by 10 a.m. Mon., 8/9 – Fri., 8/13. 

To register, email your choice of in-person or virtual by Sun-

day, 8/1 at 3 p.m. to Karen@BroadusMBC.org.  Include:  

 Child’s full name & Address 

 Age now & Grade in school in the Fall 2021 

 Parent or Emergency Contact name & Phone number 

 Food allergies 

Please contact Karen Tucker if you have any questions.  



SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

1   Tommy Didlake 

 
 
2:00 Prayer Shawl 
 

2      Evan Holt 

Gwendy Clingman 
3   Connie Martin 

Brandon Hazelgrove 
Cody  Zedaker 

 
 
 
 
6:00 Hebron Ladies 
Study 
6:30 Men’s Mili-
tary Book Club 

4    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6:00 Support 
Group @ Hebron 

5        Mike Seay 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6:00  Praise Team 

6    7      Will Bowen 
Jeannie Eaves 

 
 
 
 
 
 
5:30 The Fix  
Worship at Hebron 

8    Randye Butcher 

 
 
 
 
 
3:00 Nominating 
Committee 

9         Will Sanford 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6:00 Hebron Food 
Ministry 

10   Linda Hening 

Preston Durrer 
Chuck Hechler 

 
 
 
 
 
6:00 Hebron Ladies 
Study 
6:30 Choir Practice 
 

11 
   Charles Johnson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6:00 Support 
Group @ Hebron 

12  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

13    Clay Barret 

 

14   Lenora Flynn 

Delories McKee 
 
 
 
 
 
5:30 The Fix  
Worship at Hebron 

15   Mike Gibson 

   Jack Chenault 
 
Youth River Day 

 
 
4:00 Deacons Mtg 
5:00 Sun School 
Teachers Meeting 
 

16  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6:00 Hebron Anni-
versary Planning 

17    Faith Lantz 

Cailin Richardson 
Tracey Seward 

 
 
6:00 Mid-Week 
Youth at Hebron 
6:00 Hebron Ladies 
Study 
6:30 Church  
 Council Meeting 

18    

 
 
 
 
 
 
6:00 Mid-week 
Youth at PG 
6:00 Support 
Group @ Hebron 

19            

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6:00 Praise Team 

20    Nancy Nash 

Richard Bednar 
Cameron Murry 

21      Jeffrey Kidd 

Mitchell Grant 
Lowell Martin 

 
 
 
 
 
5:30 The Fix  
Worship at Hebron 

22   Robert Fries 

Virginia Atkinson 
 
 
 

 
 
 

23   Linda Hobson 

Jacob Johnson 
 
 
1:00 Ladies Book 
Club 
 
 
 
 
 

24      Lydia Jordan 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6:00 Hebron Ladies 
Study 
6:30 Choir Practice 

25 Karen Thomas 

Ronald Balderson 
Valerie Cobb 

Rachael Goodloe 
 

 
 
 
 
6:00 Support 
Group @ Hebron 

26   William Smith  
Allison Condyles 
Jeff Underdown 

 
 
 
 
 
 
6:00 Praise Team 

27           Faye Cash 

Becky Sloane 
 

28 

Charlotte Bednar 
 
 
 
 
 
 
5:30 The Fix  
Worship at Hebron 

29            Jo Jacob 

 
 

2:00-5:00  
Fall  

Family Festival 

30          Iva Morris 

Nancy Brent 
Kenneth Andrews 

 
 
 
 
 

31    Jim Thomas 

Kaitlin Longest 
Daniel Longest 

 
 
 
 
6:00 Mid-Week 
Youth at Hebron 
6:00 Hebron Ladies 
Study 

 
 

 
 
 

   

August 2021 
Church Office Hours are Monday-Thursday, 8:30-12:30. 

 

SUNDAY MORNING AT POLE GREEN CAMPUS 

 9:00 AM Worship Service—Inside & Parking Lot 
          (Broadcast on short-range radio & Facebook Live) 
 11:00 AM Worship Service  

 There are adult, youth and children’s Sunday School classes meeting at 10:00. 

SUNDAY MORNING AT HEBRON CAMPUS 

 9:30 AM Weekly Services—Inside & Parking Lot 
       (Broadcast on short-range radio & Facebook Live) 

 10:45 Sunday School for Adults, Youth, Children 

Vacation Bible School — Sunday-Thursday, 6:00-7:30 PM 



Tyson’s Corner 
tyson@broadusmbc.org 

 

Hello Broadus Family, 
 I wanted to thank you again for the 
opportunity to take your kids to camp. We 
had an amazing time. The students grew 
closer to each other than ever before. The 
two campuses are practically wanting to be 
one. We cried together; we rejoiced together. 
Most importantly, we have five new mem-
bers in the family of God. Thank you for 
your prayers and your support. It’s evident 
alongside His work. 
 

Youth River Day is Coming on Aug. 15! 
Watch for details. 

 

Hebron’s 5 Year Anniversary is Approaching  
  

On October 9, 2016 the Hebron Campus of Broadus 
Church opened its doors.  We faced a lot of storms 
to get opened: building renovations, property title 
issues (due to a county courthouse fire in the 1890s), 
lack of education space, and even impact from the 
remnants of Hurricane Matthew.  Looking back it 
seems appropriate that we faced these issues since 
so much of the life of a church is putting out fires and 
following God during storms.  
  
The Hebron Campus would not exist if it had not 
been for dedicated people from both campuses who 
helped us launch.  I am grateful to so many people, 
but also for our church to take a huge step in open-
ing a second campus.   I am thankful for people who 
helped us navigate legal issues, survey the land, and 
work on the physical building.  I am also appreciative 
of the core team from Pole Green who came to Heb-
ron for a year to help us launch, and for a small 
group of believers who felt God had led them to start 
a new church in an old building in King William Coun-
ty.  I continue to be amazed and thankful for every 
person God has sent through our doors in the last 5 
years.  My greatest joy is being your Pastor. 
  
We are going to celebrate our 5-Year Anniversary on 
Sunday, October 10th with a worship service and a 
potluck dinner to follow.  We also plan on having 
some smaller events leading up to our big day.  If 
you would like to be a part of this planning team we 
will meet on Monday, August 16th at 6:00 PM in the 
fellowship hall at Hebron.  I cannot wait to see what 
God has planned for us in the next 5 years. 
 

   Pastor Jeff 

It’s hard to believe we are moving into 
the tail-end of summer already!  It has 
been nice to have more safety and free-
doms than this time last year, but 
churches, schools and businesses are 

still trying to navigate in a world where multiple variants of the 
coronavirus still exist.  As we move into fall, plans are being made 
at Broadus to resume as much a sense of normalcy as possible.   
 Earlier this summer, we brought back our 11:00 Sunday 
morning worship service.  Though the attendance has been small 
(30-60), we have been consistently having guests, and look forward 
to an uptick as summer vacations wind down.  Our 9:00 service 
continues to average 130-150.  For a sense of unity, we plan to con-
tinue our “blended” style for now.  It is a blessing to bring new 
treasures as well as old from our musical storehouse! (Matt 13:52) 
 I appreciate that a number of our Sunday School classes 
were able to continue or resume during these months of Covid.  We 
look forward to several new classes beginning on September 5th as 
we once again offer a full Bible study program.  In the coming 
weeks, we will put out information about the classes and where they 
will meet.  If you are not currently active in a Sunday School class, 
I hope you will make it a priority this fall. 
 There are so many other things we are working on, as well.  
The exact form of our mid-week ministry is still developing.  I will 
be trying a hybrid approach (in-person & virtual) for a study of the 
Old Testament Patriarchs, and am hoping several other adult small-
group studies will also be offered.  We want to have programs for 
all ages as we have in the past, and possibly dinners too, but so 
much hinges on the level of interest from you, our church family.   
 This is a call to action!  God is the source of the health and 
growth of our church, but He calls on all of us to do our part.  We 
need to be good stewards so that the resources for our mission and 
ministry are available.  We need to be participants so that the man-
power is available.  And we need leaders to step forward to teach 
and serve and guide new ministries.  It’s only by everyone stepping 
forward that we can staff our nurseries, start new classes, care for 
our facility, and reach the community for Christ!  The Apostle Paul 
said we, as a church, are like one body with many parts—each hav-
ing its own special function.  Every believer has something to bring 
to the table.  We’ve always needed each other, but I believe that’s 
true now more than ever.  Stand up and be counted, then watch 
what the Lord does! 
 Thank you for your patience during these trying times.  We 
will not only make it through, but will grow in the grace and 
knowledge of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ (2 Peter 3:18). 
 Blessings to you all!  —Pastor Phil 

CHILDREN’S In-Person SUNDAY SCHOOL! 
Ms. Karen is hosting Sunday School at 10 a.m. for 
children 4 years old – 5th grade!  We are meeting 
in Trailer #2.  Join us! 

Video-based lessons will continue to 
be posted on the  website each week 
 through August.  If you want 
 DVDs & printed lesson       
      packets for home use,  
      contact Karen Tucker. 

The Living Nativity: A Journey Foretold will be offered 
to the community December 3-5 and 10-12, 2021.  We 
need each of you in order for this outreach project to be 
successful.  A actor interest survey has been sent to those 
who have participated before. If you would like to be in-
volved but didn't receive the survey, please reach out di-
rectly to Lynn Goodloe (lcgoodloe1964@gmail.com) or 
Mary Beth Kenny (goldens4mb@verizon.net).  Also, if 
you know someone who is not a part of our church but may want to be a 
part of this project, please share the email survey or ask them to reach out 
to me! There is a place for everyone who wants to be a part.  More infor-
mation will be provided in the coming weeks during service and in the 
bulletin.  Thanks again for all you do to help show God's light! 

mailto:lcgoodloe1964@gmail.com
mailto:goldens4mb@verizon.net


The August Mission 
Broadus Memorial Baptist Church 

5351 Pole Green Road 

Mechanicsville, Virginia 23116 

804 779-2700 

www.BroadusChurch.org 

Ministerial Staff 
 

Phil Peacock 
Senior Pastor 

 

Jeff Poythress 
Minister of Missions/Hebron Site Pastor 

 

Karen Tucker 
Minister of Children & Families 

 

Tyson Banks 
Minister of Youth 

 

Jamie Cosley 
Minister of Contemporary Worship 

 

Carl Monfalcone 
Minister of Traditional Worship 

 

Carol Golden 
Ministry Coordinator/Hebron Worship 

August MCEF Collection: 
Jam & Jelly 

Men’s Military Book Club 

Tuesday, August 3rd 
6:30 in Trailer #1 

Ladies Book Club 
Monday, August 16 at 1:00 pm 

We will meet to talk about “The Four Winds” by 
Kristin Hannah. 
 

Exciting News for the Ladies Book Club 
Author Steven Rogers is coming on Sep-

tember 27 @ 6:00 pm.  He will talk about 
his latest book, “Into The Room,” and will 

share his tumultuous journey to faith! 
Contact Cathy Tignor for more information. 

School Backpack Project 
 

Donations for School Backpacks need to be 
in by August 8th.  We are a little over halfway 
to our goal of covering the cost of 170 fully 
stocked backpacks.  They cost $12 each.  
Contributions should be clearly designated, or 
they may be placed in the 
“Backpack” collection box 
in the Commons.  Other 
school supplies are also 
being collected, and will 
be distributed through 
area teachers. 
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Church Office Hours 
The office is open Monday-
Thursday, 8:30am-12:30pm .  If 
you need the ministerial staff at 
other times, please contact them 
by mobile phone or email. 

Ministry Day Schedule Change 
 

Our “Friends Next Door Day” originally 
scheduled for August 21 will be merged 
with our fall InAsMuch Day, which will 
likely be in late October or early Novem-
ber.  Details to come! 
 

Many thanks to the 60+ people who par-
ticipated in ministry projects on July 17!  
It was a sweltering day, but there was 
great enthusiasm and fellowship.   

Deacon/Deaconess Meeting 
Sunday, August 15 at 4:00 

 

Sunday School Teachers’ Mtg 
Sunday, August 15 at 5:00 

 

Church Council Meeting 
Tuesday, August 17 at 6:30 

Pastor’s Mid-Week Bible Study  
 

We are taking a break for the month of 
August, but will begin new study on the 

Old Testament Patriarchs (Abraham, 
Isaac, Jacob & Joseph) beginning in Sep-
tember.   Plans are being made to offer 
the study both in-person and on Zoom!  

More details to come. 

Help Needed at 11:00 Service: 
We need a couple of people to run 
ProPresenter slides on a rotating basis 
once a month.   Training provided. If 
willing to help, contact Carl Monfalcone 
at cdmonfalcone@comcast.net. 

Current and back-issues of Christian 
magazines (Mature Living, HomeLife, 
ParentLife, & others) and devotional 

guides (Open Windows, Journey, Quiet 
Hour) are available in the Pole Green 

Commons while supplies last. They are 
free!  Keep them or bring them back. 

mailto:cdmonfalcone@comcast.net

